Office of the Board of Directors

P.O. Box 626

Benton City, WA 99320

Phone:  509-588-4396 

Board of Directors Meeting

August 14, 2019
The Benton Irrigation District’s (BID), Board of Directors (BOD) Wednesday meeting was held at the District office on Highland Road in Benton City, WA beginning at 8:00AM.

In Attendance: Chairman Robert Buoy, Director Tyler Wilson, Operations Manager Ed Mitchell, Office Manager Ivy Johnson. 
1.  July 22, 2019 meeting minutes. Director Wilson moved to approve the meeting minutes, Chairman Buoy 2nd, all in favor.
2. Operation/Maintenance Vouchers:

               30-32   $15,410.09
   Vouchers to County    $94,711.66


Total    $109,711.66
Director Wilson moved to approve vouchers 30-32 and vouchers to the County, Chairman Buoy 2nd, all in favor.
3.  Administrative Report
· Presented approved meeting minutes for signatures
· Presented updated Profit & Loss and Balance Sheet for the District

· There is $37,000.00 of assessments left to collect for 2019
· The August 26, 2019 Board meeting was rescheduled to August 27, 2019

4.  Maintenance Report
· Running an average of 26 CFS at the river pump station

· The river pump station went down on July 27th and again on August 9th due to the electrical storms

· There is a blown fuse on the #4 pump and waiting on the electrician
· There is a problem with the level float, it is 10 years old and will be replaced when the water goes off for the season

· The Operations Manager gave a water report for 2012-2018

· The Operations Manager sated that he received a letter from BPA regarding the District’s damage claim, it could take up to 6 months for BPA to make a decision on reimbursing the District for the damage

· Spectrum update; the Operations Manager stated that the Spectrum bill covers the internet, water line, office, and fax

· They repaired a cracked fitting at 1208 12th St
· The Operations Manager stated that he received a bid to repair the water damage at the O.I.E pump station: with everything included it will be $8,000.00 to get it completely repaired. Discussion on if this should be turned into insurance, the District stated that the Office Manager should reach out to the insurance company for direction on what dollar amounts are best for the District to pay for versus turning it into the insurance company
· The Operations Manager stated that a land owner has 2 parcels that the water has been consolidated to one delivery and he would like for the District to either remove the delivery that is not being used or move it under ground. The District tabled the request.

Director Wilson moved to adjourn the meeting, Chairman Buoy 2nd, all in favor.

Meeting adjourned at 9:05 AM.
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